

SSE PAC Meeting 1

September 21, 2022 3:30

Outdoor Classroom

Attendees

Parents Robin Jenkinson, Tasha Kilpatrick, Joselyn Porciuncula, Will Skrivan, Ella Vangaya, Kirsten (KO) Marshall, Jaci Malcolm, Kari Spiers

Principal Shelly Johnson

Vice Principal Amy Dearden

~~~~~

## Principal / Vice Principal report

240 students this year - that number is up a bit from last year.

We have expanded play areas with the hydro field now from the middle school.

We'd like to organise a garden room clean out project for PAC things so they can be kept separate from the staff rooms - 2 teachers volunteered to help. Shelly will propose a good date

## Garden report

**Planning to have K-3 garden time and an Eco club for older kids**

**Harvest lunch October Halloween party- Oct 31**

Robin is planning this.

## Garden Maintenance

Volunteers welcome Sundays 10-12 til November

Put out a whiteboard in front of school every Thursday with things to announce, and always have this message. KO to help make it happen.

Robin to put produce out for sale in the stand by donation as a fundraiser

To facilitate this we should have donation can and sign at the stand - Ella to do this.

## Old Business

**Mural pieces** for the outside wall from last year are now mostly finished.

Robin to confirm they have been treated to be rain and sun resistant with a poly spray or something similar. Shelly to set up a meeting with facilities to get a plan to put them up.

**Seating area** to be done with Shannon Johnston with gift money from SIMS

**Go by bike week** starts October 3 - Everyone to look for more smoothie ingredient donations for the bike blenders

## New Business

### **Robin proposes a roller disco party!**

She is in touch with the providers of skates and lights and music.

Since we can't use the gym at SSE we could probably rent at old SIMS at \$45 per hour. This would also feel a little more special and different.

3rd Thursday evening in November maybe

Proposed for grade 5-7. Maybe with an after school event for the younger kids.

Have admission to cover some cost plus

\$300 approved from PAC

### **Breakfast program**

Delayed to spring unless someone else can help start it sooner.

### **More hugging and connection**

Strategies to promote consent based connection were discussed

Ideas to repurpose old outdoor benches wanted

## New officers

**Co President** Kari Spiers

**Vice-President** Keely Rose

**Treasurer** Tasha Kilpatrick

**Secretary** KO Marshall and Ella VanGaya

## Action Items

Shelly will propose a good date for clean out of garden room

Robin to confirm that mural pieces have been weather treated with a top coat.

Shelly to set up a meeting with facilities to get a plan to put up mural pieces.

Everyone to look for more smoothie ingredient donations for the bike blenders

KO make whiteboard sign

Ella put donation box and permanent signage at stand

Robin put produce in the stand

Robin - planning disco party

Amy - update website links to old website, and add contact information and notes to PAC page.

### **Next meeting Wednesday October 5th**

(1st Wednesday of the month unless otherwise called)